
 

 
Office of the Commissioner • 710 James Robertson Parkway • Nashville, TN 37243 

Tel: (615) 741-8457 • tn.gov/education 

January 19, 2022 

 

Dear Director Winstead, 

 

Thank you for your waiver submission on January 18, 2022.  
 

The commissioner of education may consider waivers related to of the provisions of Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. 

Chapters 0520-01-03 and 0520-01-13 related to remote instruction to the extent necessary to allow students 

affected at the classroom or school level by COVID-19 isolation or quarantine to participate in remote 

instruction. As stated, your district still has the authority to quarantine students and staff on an individual 

case-by-case basis (not in the aggregate). Waivers will only be considered when a LEA can document and 

demonstrate a significant impact of COVID-19 quarantine or isolation on school operations, impacting 

students, teachers, and/or staff. Please note, if a waiver request is granted to a school, all extracurricular 

activities for that school must also be cancelled for the duration of the waiver period.  

 

The waiver submitted by Maryville City Schools for Maryville Junior HS and Maryville High School is 

approved at this time.  

 

The rationale for this approval is: 

• The explanation of how the district plans to keep remaining five schools with in-person instruction. 

• The district has taken necessary steps to staff where able; however, the number of teachers out 

leaves the school unable to support in-person instruction for the two schools. 

 

If not already in place, the department also continues to encourage all districts to implement as many 

mitigation strategies as possible to contain the spread of COVID-19, limit quarantines, and remain in-person, 

such as utilizing: 

• The same or enhanced mitigation strategies used last school year such as temperature checks, 

physical distancing, frequent handwashing, etc.  

• Seating charts in all settings, including classrooms, cafeteria/meals, bus routes, etc.  

• Proactively stocking non-perishable items for breakfasts/lunches to account for meal staff absences 

• Cohorting students to limit close contacts 

• The consideration of masking 

 

I continue to be incredibly grateful for the work of your district, educators, students and families as we 

collectively address and respond to COVID-19.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Penny Schwinn, PhD, MAT 

Commissioner, Tennessee Department of Education 



          

 

             
                

           
            

           
             

      

           
                  

                 

   

   

     

         

  
    

    
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

             

         

   

    
 

 
 

 
     

 
 

 

             

Local Education Agency Waiver Request Application: COVID-19 Relief 

Upon application by the local education agency (LEA) for one (1) or more of its classrooms or schools, pursuant to Tenn. Code Ann. § 
49-1-201 (d), the commissioner of education will consider waivers of the provisions of Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. Chapters 0520-01-03 and 
0520-01-13 related to remote instruction for up to five (5) calendar days (in alignment with C.D.C. and Tennessee Department  to allow 
students affected at the classroom or school level by COVID-19 isolation or quarantine to participate in remote instruction. This waiver 
process is not required for individual students on quarantine.

Waivers will only be considered when a LEA can document and demonstrate a significant impact of COVID-19 quarantine or isolation on 
school operations, impacting students, teachers, and/or staff. Please note, if a waiver request is granted to a school, all extracurricular 
activities for that school must also be cancelled. 

Please submit completed applications to Commissioner.Schwinn@tn.gov. Following review by the commissioner or designee, the local 
education agency will be notified in writing if the waiver request application is approved or denied. If approved, the waiver will only be 
valid for five (5) calendar days. If conditions warranting a waiver persist, then the LEA may submit additional waivers. 

Local Education Agency 

Street City Zip 

Director of Schools (Signature) 

1. Number of classrooms for which you are requesting a waiver: ___________

Date 

Grade of 
Classroom Name of School 

In Quarantine or Isolation 
# of 

Teachers 
% of 

Teachers 
# of 
Staff 

% of 
Staff 

# of 
Students 

% of 
Students 

Please explain why this waiver is necessary and in-person instruction is not feasible at this time: 

2. Number of schools for which you are requesting a waiver: ___________

In Quarantine or Isolation 
# of % of # of Staff % of Staff # of % of 

Name of School Teachers Teachers Students Students 

Please explain why this waiver is necessary and in-person instruction is not feasible at this time: 
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	MaryvilleSchools_1-18-22
	MCS COVID 19 Relief Waiver Form 1.18.22

	Local Education Agency: Maryville City Schools
	Street: 833 Lawrence Ave
	City: Maryville
	Zip: 37803
	Date: 1/18/22
	Number of classrooms for which you are requesting a waiver: 
	Grade of ClassroomRow1: 
	Name of SchoolRow1: 
	 of TeachersRow1: 
	 of TeachersRow1_2: 
	 of StaffRow1: 
	 of StaffRow1_2: 
	 of StudentsRow1: 
	 of StudentsRow1_2: 
	Grade of ClassroomRow2: 
	Name of SchoolRow2: 
	 of TeachersRow2: 
	 of TeachersRow2_2: 
	 of StaffRow2: 
	 of StaffRow2_2: 
	 of StudentsRow2: 
	 of StudentsRow2_2: 
	Grade of ClassroomRow3: 
	Name of SchoolRow3: 
	 of TeachersRow3: 
	 of TeachersRow3_2: 
	 of StaffRow3: 
	 of StaffRow3_2: 
	 of StudentsRow3: 
	 of StudentsRow3_2: 
	Number of schools for which you are requesting a waiver:     2
	Name of SchoolRow1_2: Maryville Junior HS
	 of TeachersRow1_3: 13
	 of TeachersRow1_4: 25%
	 of StaffRow1_3: 6
	 of StaffRow1_4: 17%
	 of StudentsRow1_3: 103
	 of StudentsRow1_4: 11%
	Name of SchoolRow2_2: Maryville HS
	 of TeachersRow2_3: 11
	 of TeachersRow2_4: 14% 
	 of StaffRow2_3: 7
	 of StaffRow2_4: 18% 
	 of StudentsRow2_3: 123
	 of StudentsRow2_4: 10%
	Name of SchoolRow3_2: 
	 of TeachersRow3_3: 
	 of TeachersRow3_4: 
	 of StaffRow3_3: 
	 of StaffRow3_4: 
	 of StudentsRow3_3: 
	 of StudentsRow3_4: 
	Explanation: Maryville City Schools requests to move Maryville High School and Maryville Junior High School to Virtual Instruction for the remainder of the week, January 19 -21, while keeping the other five schools with in-person instruction. 
  
Our district is experiencing a staff absentee rate that is far exceeding our availability to provide adequate supervision and instruction through securing enough substitutes to cover the need.  Absences are affecting teachers, assistants, bus drivers, and cafeteria staff.  Today the district had 24 unfilled substitute positions with 18 of those occurring in Maryville Junior High School and Maryville High School.  In fact, we are the only district in operation today in our area, but we feel we have reached the tipping point with safe and reasonable supervision and instruction.  We request closing these two schools to consolidate our resources and provide a model for all students to effectively access instruction for the remainder of the week.   

Since becoming a 1:1 iReach district over six years ago, as well our experiences during the pandemic, our history has shown that our older students are successful engaging digitally from their homes with our teachers providing digital instruction from the classroom.  Teachers will follow the same schedules and instructional patterns of onsite instruction.  While our COVID history provides evidence of our dedication and commitment to in-person learning, we have also committed to being responsive to the needs in our different schools.  We believe digital instruction for grades 8-12 will meet the needs of our district, and we are confident rigorous and engaging instruction will continue for these two schools for the remainder of the week. 
  
Our families, staff, and students applauded this same partial closure we employed in 2020 as it proved to be a win-win for our students and their families.  Moving these two schools to virtual instruction allows our younger students to continue to attend onsite instruction, reducing the challenges for families in securing childcare.  In addition, we can use our bus drivers, cafeteria staff, and substitutes to cover the needs in the K-7 schools.  The staffing shortage begs for an immediate response to our teachers and families to provide relief from the struggles of last week as well as a proven effective instructional action plan.  This plan allows us to provide general education instruction, special education instruction, and related services to all K-12 students for the remainder of the week with little disruption to our student and families.  



